Donald Beautification Group Meeting Notes December 14, 2020

Meeting Attendees: Heidi, Connie, Naomi, Sarah, Krista, Katie and Gerry

Park Naming: The winning park name was Donald's Hometown Park. The City Council voted this month and approved the winning name. This was done on Document 517-20.

Main Street Volunteer: A volunteer job description has been posted by Krista after being created by the DBG. Connie said that she is going to try at George Fox and PCC. She has used college students in the past and it has worked well.

Planters: Connie reported that the 4 planters which we ordered with main street grant arrived and are being stored at the treatment plant until spring. Connie has gotten a nursery to donate flowers for us to plant this spring.

Fire Hydrants: Krista's girls have been doing research and come up with ideas for the painting of the hydrants. They are getting more ideas and have come up with one idea of having a golden hazelnut scavenger hunt along with the painting of the hydrants. Volunteers will take a hydrant in their neighborhood to paint. We are waiting until spring when the weather is a little better. Heidi also said that she will check with Main Street for more ideas.

Christmas Parade: We have around 11-12 entries which will be exciting. We even have Miss Oregon Teen Rodeo Queen coming. Alonso and Heidi have put in time to come up with a parade route in which the entries can be as long as possible and cover most streets. Alonso will be leading to keep everyone on route.

Donation: Heidi reported that the City Council voted to donate \$500 Love Santa Inc. which helps people in need.

Citizen of the Year: Heidi also announced that Krista nominated Katie Gonzales for the Citizen of the year. The City Council agreed and approved the nomination. Thanks for a job well done!

Tree City: Heidi said that she had talked with the Tree City people and we are going to become one. She asked that we keep track of our time spent on this project because we will need. I mentioned that we planned to plant a tree and have a presentation at the Park Dedication.

Next Meeting: January 25, 2021 at 6:30pm. It will be on Webex. This is a different date because our regular Monday is Martin Luther King Day.

Submitted by: Gerry Waller